# Eye on the World January 13, 2024

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of January 13, 2024.

# Compiled by Dave Havir

**Luke 21:34-36**—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take you stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

• • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

#### Comments - about World Bank

- An article by Amy Furr titled "World Bank: Global Economy on Track for Worst Half-Decade of Growth in 30 Years" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 9, 2024.
- An article by Anthony Murdoch titled "Bank of Canada Files Trademark Claim for 'Digital Dollar' Despite 86% of Public Objecting to the Idea" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 10, 2024.

#### Comments – about A.I.

- An article by Staff titled "Judges in England and Wales Are Given Cautious Approval to Use A.I. in Writing Legal Opinions" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 8, 2024.
- An article by Jason Cohen titled "U.S. Firms Worked Covertly With China to Brainstorm A.I. Policy: Report" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 11, 2024.

#### Reminders – about Hamas violence associated with October 7

• Looking back to November 2023, a Reuters article by Emma Farge titled "Israel Seeks Recognition of Hamas Sexual Violence at UN Meeting" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 28, 2023.

- Looking back to November 2023, a Reuters article by Emma Farge titled "UN Commission to Investigate Hamas Sexual Violence, Appeal for Evidence" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 30, 2023.
- Looking back to December 2023, a Reuters article by Maayan Lubell and Emily Rose titled "Israeli Accounts of Sexual Violence by Hamas Rise, but Justice Is Remote" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 5, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Emma Farge titled "UN Experts Demand Accountability for Sexual Torture During Hamas Attacks" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 8, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Gaza Hostage: 'Hamas Terrorist Touched, Tortured Female Soldier Beside Me'" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 9, 2024.

## Is another Hamas attack brewing?

• An article by Alex Winston titled "ISIS-Affiliated Terrorists Arrested in East Jerusalem After Planning Terror Attack" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 11, 2024.

### South Africa triggered a hearing against Israel at U.N.

- An article by Tovah Lazaroff titled "Israel to Defend Itself at International Court of Justice [at the Hague] Genocide Hearing on Gaza" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 2, 2024.
- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "International Jewish Lawyers Group: 'If Everything Is Genocide, Nothing Is Genocide'" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 8, 2024.
- An article by Irwin Cotler and Noah Lew titled "South Africa Tarnishes Legacy of Combating Racism With International Court of Justice Case" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 11, 2024.
- An article by Rina Bassist titled "Thousands March in Pro-Israel Protests Outside of International Court of Justice During Israel Genocide Trial" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 11, 2024.
- An article by Rina Bassist titled "ICJ Genocide Hearing: 'You Wanted Hell, You'll Get Hell' South Africa Quotes Israel" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 11, 2024.

#### When will Israel stop?

• An article by Gordon Fairclough titled "Israel Plans for Next Phase of Gaza War, Defense Minister Says" was posted at wsj.com on Jan. 7, 2024.

- An article by Jake Smith titled "'Marked for Death': Here's How Israel Plans to Hunt Down Hamas Terrorists Across the Globe" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 7, 2024.
- A Reuters article by Arafat Barbakh, Simon Lewis and Nidal Al-Mughrabi titled "Blinken on Diplomatic Push in Israel as It Says Gaza War to Continue Through 2024" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 8, 2024.
- A Reuters article by Laila Bassam, Suleiman Al-Khalidi and Maya Gebeily titled "Israel Shifts to Deadlier Strikes on Iran-Linked Targets in Syria" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 8, 2024.

#### Hamas tunnels

- An article by Staff titled "IDF, Shin Bet Chiefs Visit Tunnels in Heart of Khan Yunis" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 6, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "IDF Soldiers Find Terror Tunnels Near Gaza Schools, Photos of Hamas Youth" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 8, 2024.
- An article by Omer Kapushchevsky titled "Israel Cannot Rule Out Terror Tunnels Under West Bank Settlements; Expert Says" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 8, 2024.
- A Reuters article by Ronen Zyulun titled "Israeli Forces Say They Locate Large Underground Weapons Factory in Gaza" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 8, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "IDF Discovers Khan Yunis Tunnel Where Hostages Were Kept by Hamas" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 11, 2024.

#### **Israel and Hamas**

- An article by Rory Jones, Benoit Faucon, Ian Talley and Abeer Ayyoub titled "The 'CEO' of Hamas [Zaher Jabarin] Who Found the Money to Attack Israel" was posted at wsj.com on Jan. 4, 2024.
- An article by Leon Kraiem titled "Hamas Is Using North Korean Weapons in Gaza; South

Korea Confirms" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 8, 2024.

# Israel and Hezbollah

• An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "Hezbollah Claims Israel Killed Senior Radwan

Official" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 9, 2024.

• An article by Staff titled "FM Katz Confirmed: Israel Is Behind Assassination of Hezbollah's Radwan Commander" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 9, 2024.

# Skirmishes – involving U.S. troops

- An article by Sam Dagher and Arsalan Shahla titled "Iran Sends Warship to Red Sea After U.S. Sinks Houthi Boats" was posted at americanmilitarynews.com on Jan. 6, 2024.
- An article by Micaela Burrow titled "U.S. Shoots Down 24 Houthi Drones and Missiles in Biggest Attack So Far" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 9, 2024.

#### **Red Sea and Suez Canal**

- An article by John Hayward titled "Houthi Drone Boat Explodes in Red Sea, Hijackers Storm Merchant Ship Off Somalia" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 5, 2024.
- An article by Yin Yeping titled "As Red Sea Tensions Linger, Companies Navigation Rising Ship Rates, Turning to China-Europe Freight Train as Alternative" was posted at globaltimes.cn on Jan. 7, 2024.
- An article by John Hayward titled "China Touts Freight [Train] to Europe as Houthi-Proof Alternative to Red Sea" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 8, 2024.
- An article by Rachael Bunyan titled "Moment Royal Navy's HMS Diamond Shoots Down Biggest Wave of Drone Attacks in the Red Sea: British Warship and U.S. Vessels and Fighter Jets Repel Missiles Fired by Iran-Backed Houthi Militants Targeting Merchant Shipping" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 10, 2024.
- A Reuters article by Jonathan Landay and Arshad Mohammed titled "UN Security Council Demands Houthis Halt Red Sea Attacks" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 10, 2024.
- An article by Will Kessler titled "Global Trade Falls as Traffic Through the Red Sea Plummets After Attacks" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 11, 2024.

# International – anti-Semitism

- An article by Jake Kanter titled "BBC Apologizes for Reporting Unverified Hamas Claim Israel Was 'Executing' Palestinians in Gaza'' was posted at deadline.com on Jan. 9, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Rashida Tlaib Crowned 'Anti-Semite of the Year' 2023 by StopAntiSemitism" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 9, 2024.

#### Articles – Jerusalem Post

• An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "Al Jazeera 'Journalists' in Gaza Were Terrorists: IDF Presents Evidence" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 10, 2024.

- An article by Staff titled "Netanyahu Clarifies: Israel Has No Intention of Permanently Occupying Gaza, Displacing Civilians" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 11, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Dutch Companies Refuse to Publish Billboards of Israeli Hostages" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 11, 2024.

#### Global intentions – WEF, WHO, UN and others

• An article by Robert Schmad titled "Bill Gates' Foundation Poured Millions Into Chinese Government Organizations in 2022" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 7, 2024.

# **World Economic Forum – recent press releases**

- Looking back to November 2023, a press release titled "Global Leaders Advance Responsible A.I. Development at Governance Summit" was posted at weforum.org on Nov. 17, 2023.
- Looking back to November 2023, a press release titled "Net-Zero Industry Tracker: \$13.5 Trillion Investment Needed to Fast-Track Decarbonization of Key Hard-to-Abate Industry Sectors" was posted at weforum.org on Nov. 28, 2023.
- Looking back to November 2023, a press release titled "Business-Led Effort to Decarbonize Chemicals Industry Relaunches as Global Impact Coalition" was posted at weforum.org on Nov. 30, 2023.
- Looking back to December 2023, a press release titled "First Movers Coalition for Food to Create Up to \$20 Billion Value Chain for Sustainable Farming" was posted at weforum.org on Dec. 1, 2023.
- Looking back to December 2023, a press release titled "The Philippines Joins Blue Carbon Action Partnership to Strengthen Coastal Ecosystems" was posted at weforum.org on Dec. 4, 2023.
- Looking back to December 2023, a press release titled "Digital Tools for Health Workers 'Can Stem Growing Health Crises'" was posted at weforum.org on Dec. 11, 2023.
- Looking back to December 2023, a press release titled "World Economic Forum at COP28: 12 High-Impact Business, Government and Civil Society Partnerships for Climate and Nature" was posted at weforum.org on Dec. 12, 2023.
- Looking back to December 2023, a press release titled "Philanthropies Can Partner With

Business and Government to Close Climate Financing Gaps; Says New Report" was posted at weforum.org on Dec. 13, 2023.

- Looking back to December 2023, a press release titled "Factories of the Future Show How to Apply A.I. to Benefit People, Planet and Performance" was posted at weforum.org on Dec. 13, 2023.
- A press release titled "Action on Energy Demand Could Boost Growth, Save Economies \$2 Trillion a Year and Cut Greenhouse Gas Emissions; Say Global CEOs" was posted at weforum.org on Jan. 8, 2024.
- A press release titled "World Economic Forum Announces 2024 Crystal Award Winners [Naming Diebedo Francis Kere, Michelle Yeoh and Nile Rodgers as 'Leading Artists Who Are Bridge-Builders' for Award Ceremony on January 18]" was posted at weforum.org on Jan. 8, 2024.
- A press release titled "New Global Cooperation Barometer: Cooperation Possible Is Even in Midst of Competition" was posted at weforum.org on Jan. 8, 2024.

## Reminders – China talks climate change, but produces coal

- Looking back to February 2023, an article by Thomas Catenacci titled "China Unleashes Massive Coal Power Expansion Despite John Kerry's Climate Pleas" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 27, 2023.
- Looking back to April 2023, an article by Amy Hawkins titled "China Ramps Up Coal Power Despite Carbon Neutral Pledges" was posted at theguardian.com on April 23, 2023.
- Looking back to November 2023, an article by Darrell Proctor titled "China Will Guarantee Financial Support for Coal-Fired Power Plants" was posted at powermag.com on Nov. 10, 2023.
- Looking back to November 2023, an article by David Blackmon titled "What Does China Know That the Biden Administration Doesn't? [As China's National Development and Reform Commission Recently Announced the Plan to Subsidize the Building of New Coal-Fired Electricity Generation Plants]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 15, 2023.
- Looking back to November 2023, an article by Nick Pope titled "Biden Administration Doubles Down on Climate Cooperation With China as Xi's Economy Goes on Coal Binge" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 15, 2023.
- Looking back to November 2023, a Reuters article by Colleen Howe and Ella Cao titled "In China's Coal Country, Full Steam Ahead With New Power Plants Despite Climate Pledges" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 30, 2023.

• Looking back to December 2023, an article by Seth Borenstein titled "World Carbon Dioxide Emissions Increase Again, Driven by China, India and Aviation" was posted at apnews.com on Dec. 4, 2023.

#### International – electric vehicles

• An article by John Binder titled "China-Backed Automaker [BYD] Becomes World's Biggest Seller of Electric Cars" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 5, 2024.

# Is the next pandemic the "big one"?

- An article by Hailey Gomez titled "[Biologist] Bret Weinstein Warns Tucker WHO Is Making 'Troubling' Moves to Control Health Emergency Responses" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 5, 2024.
- An article by Stephen Kokx titled "WHO Planning Another Covid 'Coup' to Establish 'Totalitarian Planet' Podcaster [Bret Weinstein] Tells Tucker Carlson" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 10, 2024.

#### International covid

- An article by Anthony Murdoch titled "Health Canada Admits 'Plasmid DNA' Is in Covid Shots, but Claims Levels Are Within Allowable Limit" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 4, 2024.
- An article by Clare Marie Merkowsky titled "Unvaxxed Firefighter [in Canada] Files Claim Against City [Fredericton] for Misinforming Him Over Vaccine Mandates" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 5, 2024.
- An article by Glen Owen titled "U.S. Scientists [From U.S. Non-Profit EcoHealth] Held Secret Talks [in 2017] With Covid 'Batwoman' [Shi Zhengli, the Wuhan-Based Scientist Who Was Conducting Research on Bats in Southern China] Amid Drive to Make Coronaviruses More Deadly . . . Just Before Pandemic" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 6, 2024.
- An article by Colleen Huber titled "New Zealand Fudged the Data on How the Kidneys Fare After the Covid Vaccines" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Jan. 7, 2024.

#### Biden family business – deep state has known about it for years

• Looking back to August 2019, an article by Ben Schreckinger titled "Biden Inc. [Quoted: 'Over His Decades in Office Joe's Family Fortunes Have Closely Tracked His Political Career']" was posted at politico.com on Aug. 2, 2019.

• Looking back to August 2019, an article by Ben Schreckinger titled "The Biden Family's Strange Business History" was posted at politico.com on Aug. 3, 2019.

- Looking back to October 2022, a report by Iowa Senator Chuck Grassley titled "FBI Possesses Significant, Impactful, Voluminous Evidence of Potential Criminality in Biden Family Business Arrangements" was posted at grassley.senator.gov on Oct. 17, 2022.
- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Margot Cleveland titled "Biden Bribery Breadcrumbs Leave Only One Possible Conclusion: Deep-State Partisans Buried the Evidence" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 6, 2023.

# **Biden family business**

- An article by Jake Smith titled "Department of Justice Has Shelled Out Nearly Four Times More Taxpayer Dollars on Trump Investigations Compared to Biden Probe" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 6, 2024.
- An article by Tom Ozimek titled "Jack Smith Spends \$9 Million More Investigating Trump Than Special Counsel Probing Biden" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Jan. 6, 2024.
- An article by Steven Nelson and Miranda Devine titled "Kyiv Mayor Vitali Klitschko Was 'Core Shareholder' Part of Hunter Biden-Led Burisma Subsidiary" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 7, 2024.

# **Hunter Biden defied Congressional subpoena**

- An article by Brooke Singman titled "House Committees Formally Recommend to Hold Hunter Biden in Contempt of Congress" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 10, 2024.
- An article by Sonam Sheth and Brent D. Griffiths titled "Hunter Biden Walked Out on Marjorie Taylor Greene After Making a Surprise Appearance at a Congressional Hearing" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 10, 2024.

#### **International abortion outlook**

- An article by Anthony Murdoch titled "Canadian Pro-Life Physicians Group Blasts Plan for Forced Participation in Euthanasia, Abortion" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 5, 2024.
- An article by Frank Wright titled "World's 'Only Pro-Life Comedian' Says It's His Duty to Expose the 'Absurdity' of Woke Left" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 9, 2024.

# JK Rowling is strong against the transgender tide

• An article by Simon Kent titled "Woke Fail: 'Harry Potter' Profits Soar as Trans Mob

Attempts to Cancel J.K. Rowling" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 5, 2024.

#### Russia-Ukraine war

- An article by Fran Beyer titled "Russia on Course to Lose 500,000 Soldiers by End of 2024 in War" was posted at newsmax.com on Jan. 8, 2024.
- An article by Will Stewart and Chris Jewers titled "Russian War Journalist (39) Is Found Dead on a Roadside After Vowing to Release Details of 'Gigantic Corruption' in Latest Mysterious Media-Linked Fatality" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 9, 2024.

### **Comments about China and Taiwan**

- An article by Simina Mistreanu titled "Taiwan's Presidential Candidates [in the January 13 Presidential Election] Emphasize Peace in Relations With Beijing [History Reminder: 'Taiwan Split From China Amid Civil War in 1949, but Beijing Continues to Regard the Island of 23 Million With Its High-Tech Economy as Chinese Territory']" was posted at apnews.com on Dec. 30, 2023.
- An article by Gordon G. Chang titled "Could This Crucial Election [on January 13] Lead China to Invade Taiwan? [Since Leading Candidate Lai Ching-Te Wants Taiwan to Remain Independent]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 7, 2024.
- A Reuters article by Ben Blanchard titled "Ignoring Taiwan's Complaints, More Chinese Balloons Spotted Over Strait" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 7, 2024.

#### **Comments – Ecuador**

- An article by Chris Matthews titled "Ecuador Erupts in 'Civil War' With Cartel Thugs: President Orders the Army Onto Streets as Crazed Criminals Rampage Through Cities With TV Station Seized, University Attacked and Jail Guards Executed Following Escape of Mob Boss" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 9, 2024.
- An article by David Averre titled "Inside Ecuador's Brutal Drug Gangs: How Ruthless Cartels Are Leaving a Bloody Trail of Destruction in Battle for Supremacy as Country Spirals Out of Control in 'Civil War'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 10, 2024.
- An article by Chris Jewers titled "Ecuador Unrest: At Least 10 Dead and More Taken Hostage by Cartels as President Orders Brutal Crackdown in Narco 'Civil War'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 10, 2024.
- An article by Rachael Bunyan titled "Lawless Ecuador Descends Into Chaos: Machete-Wielding Cartel Thugs Threaten to Kill Hostages" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 10, 2024.

• An article by Kamal Sultan titled "Ecuadorians Are Flooding to U.S. as Country Descends Into Civil War: More Than 100,000 Migrants From Cartel Gangland Entered America in 2023 – 370 Percent More Than 2022" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 10, 2024.

# Africa – religious news

- An article by Jean Mondoro titled "Biden Formally Removes Uganda [Located in East Africa] From African Trade Deal After [Their] Passage of Anti-Sodomy Law" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 3, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Togo [Located in West Africa] Bishops Tell Priests to Refrain From Blessing Homosexual 'Couples'" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 5, 2024.
- An article by Emily Mangiaracina titled "Kenya Leader [Cabinet Secretary Moses Kuria] Rejects Pope Francis' Homosexual 'Blessings' 'We Will Never Accept Same-Sex Couples'" was posted at lifesitenews.com Jan. 5, 2024.
- An article by John Hayward titled "Biden Administration Leaves Nigeria (World's Most Dangerous Place to Be a Christian) Off Religious Freedom List" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 8, 2024.
- An article by Thomas D. Williams titled "Islamist Militants Kill 14 Nigerian Christians in January Raids" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 10, 2024.

### **Epstein documents unsealed**

- An article by Daniel Bates and Harriet Alexander titled "Now Hillary Clinton Is Named in Epstein Papers, as Virginia Roberts-Giuffre's Lawyers Suggest Her and Bill's Foundation May Have Bankrolled Ghislaine Maxwell" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 5, 2024.
- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Media Outlets Bury Revelation That Epstein Accuser Retracted [Allegations Against Trump]" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 8, 2024.
- An article by Aleksandra Wrona titled "Fact Check: Image Purporting to Show Trump and Epstein With a Minor Girl Is Fake" was posted at snopes.com on Jan. 9, 2024.
- An article by Joe Hutchison titled "Trump Did Not Participate in Any Underage Sex at Jeffrey Epstein's House Says Pedophile's Victim Virginia Guiffre in Latest Bombshell Documents" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 9, 2024.
- An article by Matt Strudwick, Sam Greenhill and Daniel Bates titled "Jeffrey Epstein 'Paid Virginia Giuffre \$15,000 to Have Sex With Prince Andrew When She Was 17' (She Claims in Latest Unsealed Court Documents): Friends of Duke Insist New Row Won't Make King Evict Him From Royal Lodge as 'Blood Is Thicker Than Water'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on

Jan. 9, 2024.

• An article by Priscilla DeGregory, Emily Crane and Ben Kochman titled "Jeffrey Epstein Pleaded Fifth Amendment 500 Times, Refused to Say He Knew Ghislaine Maxwell in Legal Depositions" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 9, 2023.

• An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Under-Fire Bill Clinton Escaped the Furor Over the Latest Revelations in Newly-Released Court Documents Related to Pedophile Jeffrey Epstein With a Get-Away Trip to Luxury Resort in Mexico [With Hillary, Gavin Newsom and Jennifer Newsom]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 9, 2024.

#### **International miscellaneous news**

- An article by Clare Marie Merkowsky titled "Nearly 100 Canadian Churches Have Been Vandalized or Burned Down Since 2021" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 5, 2024.
- An article by Jonathan Chadwick titled "[More Than 6 Years After the Tragic Death of Molly Russell, 14-Year-Old London Girl Who Killed Herself in 2017] Instagram Tightens Its Teen Policy: Meta-Owned App Will Now Automatically Hide Content Related to Suicide, Self-Harm and Eating Disorders From Users Who Are Under 18" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 9, 2024.
- A video and an article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Watch: Trudeau's Police Arrest [Conservative] Rebel News [Network] Reporter for Asking a Question" were posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 8, 2024.
- An article by Anthony Murdoch titled "Canadian Police Officer Under Investigation for Arresting [Rebel News Network] Reporter Who Asked Deputy PM Questions" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 10, 2024.
- An article by David Averre and Perkin Amalaraj titled "Sweden Is Warned to 'Brace for War': Civil Defense Minister Tells Citizens to 'Get Moving' and Prepare for the End of 210 Years of Peace as Country Bids to Join NATO in Face of Russia Tensions" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 10, 2024.

• • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

#### **Keep your eyes open – terror threats**

• An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "U.S. Intelligence Officials Warn of Rising Risk

of Hezbollah Attacking Inside America Along With Targeting Americans Abroad" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 10, 2024.

# Door flies off Alaska Airlines Flight 1282

- An article by Natasha Anderson titled "Boeing CEO David Calhoun Takes Responsibility for Alaska Airlines Mid-Air Blow-Out and Tells Staff 'We're Acknowledging Our Mistake' as Plane-Maker Is Accused of Using [Inferior] Stuff From Suppliers Days After Shares Tumbled" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 10, 2024.
- An article by Natasha Anderson titled "Teen Passenger on Ill-Fated Alaska Airlines Flight 1282 Took a Selfie Moments After His Shirt Was Sucked Off His Body While He Sat Next to the Door That Blew Out Mid Air" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 10, 2024.

#### Weather events

- A video and an article by Hailey Gomez titled "Video Shows Large Tornado Rip Through Fort Lauderdale, Causing Explosive Electrical Burst" were posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 7, 2024.
- An article by Joe Hutchison titled "One Million Wake Up Without Power After Stormy Weather Battered 49 States and Killed Five People With the South Hit by 23 Tornadoes and Midwest Left Shivering Under 10 Inches of Snow" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 10, 2024.
- An article by Mary Gilbert titled "Deja Vu Storm Will Blast Same Parts of U.S. Still Reeling From a Winter Storm With Another Round of Extreme Weather" was posted at cnn.com on Jan. 11, 2024.

### Broken voter ID laws = an incapacitated man with disastrous policies could "win" again

• An article by Shawn Fleetwood titled "Court Throws Out Challenge to Ohio's Voter ID Law: No Evidence It 'Burdens' Voters' was posted at thefederalist.com on Jan. 9, 2024.

### **Voting news**

- An article by Mark J. Fitzgibbons titled "Americans Have a Right to Know Who Gave the Order to Stop Counting Votes in 2020" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 3, 2024.
- An article by Gage Klipper titled "[Daily Caller's Latest Documentary] 'Rigged': Death of the American Voter Trailer Out Now" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 6, 2024.

### Barack Obama – encourages Joe Biden to attack and to use scare-tactic about democracy

• An article by Keith Griffith titled "How [Barack] Obama Held Secret Lunch Meeting

With Biden to Urge Him to Be 'More Aggressive' as He 'Fears Trump Is More Formidable' Than President Realizes' was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 6, 2024.

# Joe Biden – follows Barack Obama's advice to use scare-tactic about democracy

- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Biden Says 'Democracy Is on the Ballot' While Democrats Try to Remove Trump From Ballots" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 5, 2024.
- An article by Julianna Frieman titled "Biden Returns to Mic After Pro-Democracy Speech to Add Three Ominous Words ['I Understand Power']" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 5, 2024.
- An article by Brett Samuels titled "Biden Goes After Trump in Second Straight Speech for Pushing 'Second Lost Cause' [Likening Trump to the Defeated Confederates Who Could Not Accept Defeat and Instead Embraced the 'Lost Cause' That the War Was About State's Rights, Not Slavery]" was posted at thehill.com on Jan. 8, 2024.

#### Some people – think Biden's comments about democracy are wildly hypocritical

- An article by Harold Hutchison titled "[George Washington University Law Professor] Jonathan Turley Rebuts Biden's 'Assault on Democracy' Speech in Less Than 60 Seconds ['He Talks About Democracy Being on the Ballot, but the Ballot Isn't Very Democratic, His Own Party Is Trying to Strip Ballots of Donald Trump's Name to Prevent People Who Want to Vote for What Appears to Be the Leading Candidate for the Presidency']" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 5, 2024.
- An article by Nick Pope titled "Former Democratic Presidential Candidate [Andrew Yang] Blasts Biden for Claiming to Defend Democracy While 'Suppressing' Party Primary' was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 6, 2024.
- An article by Julianna Frieman titled "As More States Seek to Keep Trump Off the Ballot, Kamala Harris Accuses Republicans of 'Trying to Silence' Voters" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 6, 2024.
- An article by Jason Walsh titled "[Kamala] Harris Claims GOP Trying to 'Silence Voters' Despite Democrats Banning Trump From Ballots" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Jan. 8, 2024.
- An article by Joshua Klein titled "Hakeem Jeffries [Who Has Long Denied the Outcome of the 2016 Election] Slammed as 'Hypocrite' for Claiming 'Election Denial' a 'Sickness . . . Poisoning Our Democracy'" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 8, 2024.

#### Michelle Obama uses same scare-tactic about democracy – to help Biden? – or herself?

• An article by Nikki Schwab titled "Michelle Obama Claims She Is 'Terrified' About the 2024 Election Result and It 'Keeps Her Up at Night': Former First Lady Echos Biden by Saying Democracy Is at Risk" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 8, 2024.

- An article by Talia Lakritz titled "Michelle Obama Says She' 'Terrified' of the potential 2024 Election Results and Takes a Subtle Dig at Trump in New Podcast Interview" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 9, 2024.
- An article by Bille Schwab Dunn titled "Michelle Obama's 2024 Election Comments Go Viral" was posted at newsweek.com on Jan. 9, 2024.
- An article by Nic White and Nikki Schwab titled "Megyn Kelly Thinks Michelle Obama May Be Launching 2024 Run After Former First Lady Appeared on Popular Podcast With Nothing to Promote: Says Race Would Be 'A Whole New Ballgame' If She Declared" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 9, 2024.

# For two years, various people have been saying – keep an eye on Michelle Obama

- An article by Kelly McClure titled "Meghan McCain Uses Kamala Harris as an Example of Why Women Maybe Don't Make Good VPs [saying: 'I Actually Think She's Setting Feminism Back 10 Years']" was posted at salon.com on Jan. 10, 2024.
- An article by Geoff Earle titled "Third Party Challengers Pose Growing Headache for Biden in 2024: Trump Team Says RFK Jr., Manchin and Cornel West Would All Draw More From the Democrat in a Head-to-Head Rematch" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 10, 2024.
- Looking back to July 2022, a book by (film-maker) Joel Gilbert titled "Michelle Obama 2024: Her Real Life Story and Plan for Power" was originally published on July 21, 2022.
- Looking back to October 2023, a video titled "Move Over Joe! Michelle Obama for President?" was posted at YouTube.com on Oct. 15, 2023.
- An article by Talia Lakritz titled "Michelle Obama Doesn't Want You to Think Her Marriage Is Perfect: 'There Are Some Broken Things That Happen Even in the Best of Marriages'" was posted at businessinsider.com on Jan. 9, 2024.

### Vivek Ramaswamy – stands against false narrative in military

• Looking back to December 2021, an article by Lolita C. Baldor titled "Pentagon Issues Rules Aimed at Stopping Rise of Extremism [The article said: 'The Military Has Long Been Aware of Small Numbers of White Supremacists and Other Extremists Among the Troops, but... Leaders Launched a Broader Campaign to Root Out Extremism]" was posted at apnews.com on Dec. 20, 2021.

• Looking back to December 2021, an article by Taylor Giles titled "Fewer Than 100 Military Service Members Were Accused of Extremist Activity This Past Year, but the Pentagon Is Cracking Down Anyway" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 20, 2021.

- Looking back to July 2022, an article by Micaela Burrow titled "House Democrats Hunt for 'White Supremacy' in Military's Ranks" was posted at dailycaller.com on July 14, 2022.
- An article by Brianna Lyman titled "Vivek [Ramaswamy] Shreds Liberal Media After One of Their Favorite Narratives [Those Claiming the Military Was Infiltrated With Right-Wing White Supremacists] Utterly Collapses" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 5, 2024.

# Will Biden stand up to the pressure and continue to support Israel?

- An article by Reagan Reese titled "Biden Speech [at a South Carolina Church] Goes Off the Rails as Pro-Palestinian Protesters Start Cease Fire Chant" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 8, 2024.
- A Reuters article by Arafat Barbakh, Simon Lewis and Nidal Al-Mughrabi titled "Biden, Saudis Call for Israeli Restraint as Gaza Suffers Another Bloody Day" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 8, 2024.
- An article by Tovah Lazaroff titled "U.S. Working to Have Israel Reduce Its Presence in Gaza; Biden Says" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 8, 2024.

## Muslim leader (Zainab Khan) - Muslim Americans must discourage anti-Semitism

• Looking back to October 2023, a video by Fox News titled "Zainab Kahn [Muslim American Leadership Alliance Founder]: I'm 'Appalled' by the Muslim American Response to War in Israel [Saying Many of the 'Protests' Are Not Peaceful, but Are Inflamed Riots – and That the American Muslim Community Should Do More to Discourage Anti-Semitism]" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 21, 2023.

#### Elise Stefanik – grilled university presidents

• An article by Lydia Moynihan titled "Top House Leader Elise Stefanik Rakes in Record Fund-Raising Haul in Wake of Anti-Semitism Grilling [of University Presidents]" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 9, 2024.

#### **Anti-Semitism – general**

• An article by Steve Janoski titled "Anti-Israel Protesters Boast Online About Arrests, Creating Havoc at NYC Bridges and Tunnel: 'Perfectly Executed' "was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 9, 2024.

• An article by Steven Hirsch, Katherine Donlevy, Olivia Land and Steve Janoski titled "Two Anti-Israel Activists (Who Glued Themselves to Sixth Avenue on Thanksgiving) Dodge Criminal Charges – One Says They's Do It 'Again'" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 9, 2024.

- An article by Abid Rahman titled "[Actor] Michael Rapaport Slams Hollywood for Not Speaking About October 7 Hostages at Golden Globes: 'Not One Person Said One Thing'" was posted at hollywoodreporter.con on Jan. 9, 2024.
- An article by Kay Smythe titled "Jewish Man Taunted [at San Francisco Meeting] While Describing Anti-Semitism He's Experienced Since His Family Was Murdered by Hamas" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 11, 2024.

# **Anti-Semitism – Catholic Universities instead of Ivy League schools**

• An article by Joshua Klein titled "Jewish Students Welcomed at Catholic Universities Amid Rampant Anti-Semitism on U.S. Campuses" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 9, 2024.

# **Anti-Semitism – Ivy League colleges**

- An article by Melissa Koenig titled "Congress Demands Answers From Harvard and Penny Pritzker on Anti-Semitism on Campus and Gives Two Weeks to Comply" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 9, 2024.
- An article by Joe Hutchison titled "The Siege of Manhattan Activists Unmasked: Anti-Israel Protesters Who Sparked Fury by Shutting Down Bridges and Tunnel Are Elitist Ivy League Grads [Including] an Artist With Millionaire Parents and a Woman Honored by Barack Obama" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 11, 2024.

### More about Harvard president

• An article by Claudia Aoraha titled "[Barack] Obama Could Be the Next President (of Harvard University): Barack Is Among List of Names Touted to Replace Disgraced Claudine Gay After Anti-Semitism and Plagiarism Scandal" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 9, 2024.

#### **ESG** and **DEI**

- An article by Ashton Jackson titled "[Owner of NBA Dallas Mavericks] Mark Cuban Says 'Good Businesses' Embrace Diversity: 'The Loss of DEI-Phobic Companies Is My Gain'" was posted at cnbc.com on Jan. 5, 2024.
- An article by Robert McGreevy titled "Elon Musk Burns Mark Cuban's Ridiculous DEI Take With One Simple Question [Asking: When Should We Expect to See a Short White/Asian Woman on the Mavericks Basketball Team?]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 4, 2024.
- An article by Kwan Wei Kevin Tan titled "Elon Musk Isn't Convinced by Mark Cuban's

Defense of DEI: 'His Hypocrisy Convinces No One' "was posted at businessinsider.in (India) on Jan. 5, 2024.

- An article by Greg Piper titled "Feds Quietly Prod Businesses to Use Race in Hiring, Promotion as DEI Regimes Crumble" was posted at justthenews.com on Jan. 8, 2024.
- An article by Alexandra Steigrad titled "'Woke' CBS News President [Ingrid Ciprian-Matthews] Got Job Despite HR Probe Over Bias Accusations, Sidelining White Journalists: Sources" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 9, 2024.

#### Illegal immigration – impeachment hearing for Alejandro Mayorkas

• An article by Morgan Phillips titled "Republicans' First Impeachment Hearing for Alejandro Mayorkas Kicks Off, Examining Embattled DHS Secretary's 'Failed Leadership' After Over 2.3 Million Illegal Migrants Have Been Released Into the U.S. Under Joe Biden" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 10, 2024.

# **Comments – illegal immigration**

- An article by Rich Lowry titled "The Border Crisis Is So Obvious Even the Media Have Started to Notice" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 5, 2024.
- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Black Chicagoans Vowing to 'Make Chicago Red' as Migrant Crisis Roils Windy City" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 5, 2024.
- An article by Mariane Angela titled "Massive Brawl Ensues in NYC as Over 400 Migrants Seek Shelter Before Snowstorm: Report" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 6, 2024.
- An article by Thomas Stevenson titled "AOC Says Fix for Border Crisis Is Giving Legal Status to Illegal Immigrants" was posted at the postmillennial.com on Jan. 8, 2024.
- An article by Kurt Schlichter titled "Our Incompetent Elite Is Opening Up America to Attack" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 8, 2024.
- An article by Jennie Taer titled "Here's How Turkish Smugglers Use Social Media to Help 'Citizens of Every Country' Reach the U.S. Border" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 9, 2024.
- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Thousands of Brooklyn High School Students Are Kicked Out of Their Building to Make Room for 2,000 Migrants Evacuated From Floyd Bennett Field" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 9, 2024.

# Comments about government and corporate snooping

• A video titled "Former FBI Agent [Kyle Seraphin] Expose the Truth of FBI's Corruption

and Illegal Spying on Americans" was posted at youtube.com on Jan. 3, 2024.

• An article by Hailey Gomez titled "[Former Senior Adviser to Donald Trump] Stephen Miller Describes 'Tools' Biden Administration Is Using to Create 'Vast Police and Surveillance State'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 5, 2024.

### Covid – unvaccinated military personnel seeking justice

• An article by Ashley Sadler titled "200+ U.S. Military Demand Justice Over Covid Jab Mandates" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 1, 2024.

#### Covid – on the rise

• An article by Luke Andrews titled "U.S. Is Recording 2 Million Infections Per Day – Second-Highest Figure of Entire Pandemic" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 11, 2024.

#### Covid – some public officials finally admit previous mistakes

• An article by Rich Lowry titled "Oh, Now Our Public Health Poohbahs Tell Us Our Covid Approach Was Narrow-Minded" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 28, 2023.

# **Covid – Fauci reluctantly admits errors**

- An article by Cassidy Morrison titled "Fauci Flip Flops During Congress Grilling: Ex-White House Doctor Ducks More Than 100 Question About Covid [With 'I Don't Recall'] and Admits He Approved Risky Wuhan Coronavirus Research Proposal Without Reading It" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 9, 2024.
- An article by Josh Christenson titled "Fauci Tells House Covid Panel He's 'Not Convinced' Kids Suffered Learning Loss Due to Pandemic School Closures" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 9, 2024.
- An article by Cassidy Morrison titled "Fauci Finally Coughs Up to Covid Failures: Admits Lab Leak Is Credible, Reveals He Told Schools to Impose Vaccine Mandates and Even Praises Trump on China" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 10, 2024.
- An article by Christian Britschgi titled "Fauci to Congress: 6-Foot Social Distancing Guidance Likely Not Based on Data" was posted at reason.com on Jan. 10, 2024.

## Comments – climate agenda

• Looking back to December 2023, an article by Evan Bush titled "To Protect an Endangered Owl Species, Government Biologists Propose Killing Off Other Owls" was posted at nbcnews.com on Dec. 25, 2023.

• An article by Nate Scherer titled "Biden Administration Wants to Promote Green Energy by Destroying 4 Hydroelectric Dams" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 4, 2024.

• An article by Nick Pope titled "Climate Activism in U.S. Politics Took a Major Battering in 2023" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 10, 2024.

### Climate agenda – making some people rich

• An article by Nick Pope titled "John Kerry's Office Costs Taxpayers More Than \$4 Million Annually in Salaries, but Still Won't Disclose Staff Names" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 8, 2024.

# Climate agenda – Newsom's trip to China didn't solve California's problems

- Looking back to October 2023, an article by Philip Lenczycki titled "'Cheerleaders for the CCP': Gavin Newsom Ripped for Trip to China That Critics Say Undermines U.S. National Interests" was posted at dailycaller.com on Oct. 27, 2023.
- Looking back to October 2023, an article by John Hayward titled "Gavin Newsom Commits California to 'Cooperate With China on Climate Crisis" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 31, 2023.
- An article by Kamal Sultan titled "California Faces \$37 Billion Budget Crisis as Gavin Newsom Proposes Slashing Climate Change Programs, Housing and Clean Energy Spending for State" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 11, 2024.

### **U.S.** cuts coal – while China promotes coal

- Looking back to November 2023, an article by Harold Hutchison titled "'China's Not Doing Any of This Stuff': GOP Senator [Eric Schmitt of Missouri] Pours Cold Water on Biden's Climate Cooperation Effort With CCP" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 16, 2023.
- Looking back to November 2023, an article by Nick Pope titled "U.S. Backing New Plan to Cripple Coal Industry at UN Climate Conference" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 21, 2023.
- Looking back to December 2023, an article by Michael Dorgan titled "U.S. Commits to Shutting Down Its Coal Plants During COP28" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 2, 2023.

### Fossil fuel – Biden's plan from day 1

• Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.

# Fossil fuel – general comments

• An article by David Blackmon titled "Left-Wing Billionaires Have a New Plan Up Their Sleeves in War on Fossil Fuels [Giving Journalists Free Lodging and Meals at an Event in Port Arthur, Texas From January 24-26 – Sponsored by Michael Bloomberg-Funded 'Beyond Plastics' Activist Organization]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 6, 2024.

• An article by Nick Pope titled "Energy Sector Consolidation Continues With Major Natural Gas Merger [Chesapeake Energy Is Buying Southwestern Energy in a \$7.4 Billion All-Stock Deal]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 11, 2024.

#### **Comments – electric vehicles**

- Looking back to December 2023, an article by Andrew Weiss titled "What Climate Zealots Don't Understand About EVs and Winter" was posted at dailysignal.com on Dec. 18, 2023.
- An article by Nick Pope titled "Jennifer Granholm's Favored EV [Cadillac Lyriq] Doesn't Qualify for Biden Administration's Subsidy Due to Chinese Components" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 6, 2024.

# **Comments – pro-life**

- Looking back to May 2023, an article by Mansur Shaheen titled "[Massachusetts] Doctors Perform World-First Brain Surgery on Baby With Deadly Genetic Disorder While It Is Still Inside Its Mom's Uterus" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 4, 2023.
- An article by Matt Lamb titled "Indiana Reports [Only] 17 Abortions in Six Weeks After Passage of Restrictive Law" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 2, 2024.
- An article by Susan Ciancio titled "Images of Aborted Babies Are Necessary to Change the Hearts of Abortion Supporters" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 4, 2024.
- An article by Katherine Hamilton titled "Supreme Court Blocks Biden Administration's Attempt to Force Idaho ER Doctors to Perform Abortions" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 6, 2024.
- An article by Jean Mondoro titled "Mother Credits Massachusetts Pro-Life Center With Saving Her Children From Abortion" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 10, 2024.

### **Comments – pro-abortion**

• An article by Calvin Freiburger titled "Pennsylvania Reports Most Abortions in 10 Years, Three Times More Complications Than in 2017" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 10,

2024.

### Transgender – miscellaneous news

• An article by Calvin Freiburger titled "3,000 Doctors Sue Biden Administration for Right Not to 'Transition' Gender-Confused Children" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 2, 2024.

- An article by Calvin Freiburger titled "LGBT Activists Outraged by Florida Bill to Criminalize Adults Sexually Grooming Children" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 5, 2024
- An article by Kate Anderson titled "GOP [Ohio] Governor Signs Executive Order Banning Sex-Change Surgeries for Minors [Just] Days After Vetoing Similar Legislation" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 5, 2024.
- An article by Calvin Freiburger titled "New 'Transgender' Virginia [State] Democrat Senator Picks Metallica Album Over Bible for Swearing-In Ceremony" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 10, 2024.
- An article by Bethany Saxton titled "CDC Gives \$540,000 in Taxpayer Money to 'Transgender Equity Consulting' Firm Founded by Argentinian Former Sex Worker Who Proudly States She Lived in the U.S. 'Undocumented' for 10 Years' was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 10, 2024.
- An article by Kate Anderson titled "Judge Orders [Escondido Union] California School District to Reinstate [Two] Teachers Who Refused to Lie to Parents Under Trans Policy" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 11, 2024.

#### After months of deception, Biden admitted the obvious about "Inflation Reduction Act"

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Brianna Lyman titled "Inflation Reduction Act 'Has Nothing to Do With Inflation' – Biden Says" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 11, 2023.

### After Biden admitted the obvious – White House tried weak damage control

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "White House on Biden Admitting 'Inflation Reduction Act' Isn't Really About Inflation: It's 'Also About Reducing Prices' "was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

#### Inflation

• An article by John Carney titled "Breitbart Business Digest: Government Hiring Inflated Jobs Report, Increases Inflation Danger" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 5, 2024.

# Jobs report – government's number of total jobs was wrong

• An article by Josh Schafer titled "The U.S. Labor Market Just Had One of Its Best Years of the Decade [the U.S. Labor Market Reported an Addition of Nearly 2.7 Million Jobs in 2023]" was posted at finance.yahoo.com on Jan. 5, 2024.

- An article by Elizabeth MacDonald titled "Initial U.S. Employment Reports Overstated by 439,000 Jobs in 2023" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Jan. 6, 2024.
- An article by Will Kessler titled "Almost a Quarter of All Jobs 'Added' in 2023 Didn't Actually Exist [the Original Number of Jobs Reported by the Federal Government in 2023 Was Revised Down by 749,000 Jobs That Were Not Actually There]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 8, 2024.

#### **Jobs report – interesting details**

- An article by Megan Henney titled "December Jobs Breakdown: Which Industries Hired the Most Workers Last Month? [the Top 3 Were Government; Leisure and Hospitality Sector; and Health Care]" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Jan. 5, 2024.
- An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "Government Employees Exceed 23 Million for the First Time" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 5, 2024.

### **Finances**

- An article by David Ng titled "2024 Golden Globes Gift Bags Are Worth More Than What 98 Percent of Americans Make" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 6, 2024.
- An article by Alice Wright titled "Wall Street-Backed Landlord [Dallas-Based Invitation Homes] Buys 264 Las Vegas Homes in \$98 Million Deal (Even though Sin City Has Nation's Worst Housing Shortage) as Study Shows Corporate Sharks Could Own 40 Percent of All U.S. Homes by 2030" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 7, 2024.

#### Comments – about defunding the police

• Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled "Defunding the Police Will Actually Make Us Safer" was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.

#### Surprising report – overall crime is decreasing (although rising in places like D.C.)

• An article by William Upton titled "Gun Ownership Up, Homicides Down [Detroit Is on Track to See the Lowest Homicide Rate Since 1966, While Crime in Washington D.C. Is Spiking Across the Board] "was posted at thenational pulse.com on Jan. 4, 2024.

#### Violence

• An article by Mary Walrath-Holdridge and Quinlan Bentley titled "[Coleain Township] Ohio [Female] Teacher Undergoes Brain Surgery After 15-Year-Old [Male] Student Attacks Her" was posted at usatoday.com on Jan. 8, 2024.

#### **Theft**

- An article by Mariane Angela titled "'Nobody Gets Punished for Anything': Bakery Owner [in Los Angeles] Devastated With \$70,000 Loss After Being Mobbed by Over 100 Looters" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 7, 2024.
- An article by Noa Haiff titled "Oakland Saw 15,000 Car Thefts Last Year Equivalent to One for Every 30 of Its Residents: Understaffed Police Department Says It's Too Busy Dealing With 21% Spike in Violent Crime to Help" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 7, 2024.

#### **Government action – seeking gun control**

- An article by Katelynn Richardson titled "California's Ban on Guns in Public Places Takes Effect Despite Ongoing Legal Challenges" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 2, 2024.
- An article by Jason Rantz titled "Washington [State] Democrats Deem Ammo a 'Privilege' as Way to End Gun Rights" was posted at mynorthwest.com on Jan. 9, 2024.
- An article by Katelynn Richardson titled "Twenty Democrat AGs Urge White House to Crack Down on Ammunition Manufacturer [Lake City Army Ammunition Plant Is Operated by a Private Contractor, Winchester Ammunition]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 10, 2024.

#### Using weapons to protect citizens

• An article by Dana Abizaid titled "Good Guy With Gun Stops Would-Be Jewelry Robbers in Oakland" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 11, 2024.

# Comments about erroneous police actions

• An article by Emma Richter titled "Ronnie Long (a Black Man Who Spent 44 Years in Prison Before He Was Exonerated of Raping a White Woman in North Carolina) Gets \$25 Million Settlement" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 9, 2024.

### **Comments – Disney**

• An article by Tom Ozimek titled "Disney Toppled From Top Spot as Highest-Grossing Studio at Box Office [by Universal]" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Jan. 3, 2024.

#### Comments – about corporate news media

• An article by Emily Mangiaracina titled "Tucker Carlson: Mainstream Media Is 'Covering' for Financial and Political Crimes" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 5, 2024.

- An article by Max Tani titled "Biden Campaign Brings Top Journalists to Wilmington [Delaware, to Influence Their Reporting]" was posted at semafor.com on Jan. 7, 2024.
- An article by Nicole Silverio titled "Ana Navarro [of 'The View'] Forced to Correct False Claim About January 6 Live on Air [After Wrongly Claimed That a Republican Congressman Pointed a Gun at a Rioter]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 8, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "[MSNBC Anchor] Mehdi Hasan (Who Called Non-Muslims 'Animals') Out at MSNBC" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on Jan. 8, 2024.
- An article by John Nolte titled "NYT Spends 5,000 Words Speculating About Taylor Swift's Sexuality" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 8, 2024.
- An article by Melissa Koenig titled "[Two Male] Journalists Caught on Hot Mic Joking About Trump Being Assassinated: 'Like JFK' "was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 9, 2024.

# Are Democrats grooming Newsom? – Or is this a smokescreen to take attention off Biden?

- Looking back to September 2018, an article by Seema Mehta titled "How Eight Elite San Francisco Families Funded Gavin Newsom's Political Ascent [Newsom Wasn't Born Rich, but He Was Born Connected]" was posted at latimes.com on Sept. 7, 2018.
- A podcast by Emily Wilson titled "Gavin Newsom Has Destroyed the Most Beautiful State in the Country [When Discussing California's Free Health Care for Migrants and Expanding Crime]" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 8, 2024.
- An article by Jacob Sullum titled "Gavin Newsom Defies the Supreme Court's 'Very Bad Ruling' on the Right to Bear Arms' was posted at reason.com on Jan. 9, 2024.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Gavin Newsom Meets With Pro-Terror Organization [Council on American Islamic Relations]" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 9, 2024.

# Why didn't leaders know about Lloyd Austin's hospitalization?

- An article by Alexander Ward, Lara Seligman and Jonathan Lemire titled "Pentagon Didn't Inform Biden, White House for Days About [Secretary of Defense Lloyd] Austin's Hospitalization" was posted at politico.com on Jan. 6, 2024.
- An article by Daniel Chaitin titled "Deputy Who Assumed Defense Secretary's Duties [Deputy Secretary Kathleen Hicks] Was Not Told About His Hospitalization for Days: Report"

was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 7, 2024.

• An article by Rich Lowry titled "Lloyd Austin's Vanishing Act Is an Indictment of the Biden Administration's Uselessness – and Sneakiness" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 8, 2024.

- An article by Emily Goodin titled "Lloyd Austin (70) Was Treated for Prostate Cancer During Secret Hospital Trip: Pentagon Admits It Should Have Revealed Details of ICU Visit Earlier and Will Take 'Immediate' Steps to Address Transparency" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 9, 2024.
- An article by Dan McLaughlin titled "Weeks After Cancer Diagnosis, Pentagon Chief Goes Back to Hospital Without Telling His Deputy or the White House for Days How Is This Any Way to Run the Country's Defense?" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 9, 2024.
- An article by Emily Goodin titled "Biden Was Only Told Today That Lloyd Austin (70) Had Prostate Cancer a Month After He Was Diagnosed: Details of Communication Failure Over Secret ICU Trip Spark More Questions for the White House and Pentagon" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 9, 2024.

# Apparently, James Clyburn changed his mind about Biden's standing with blacks

- Looking back to November 2023, an article by Brianna Lyman titled "James Clyburn Says He Doesn't Believe Polls Showing Biden Doing Poorly Among Black Voters" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 10, 2023.
- An article by Morgan Phillips titled "Top South Carolina Democrat Jim Clyburn Says He Is 'Very Concerned' as Biden Tanks With African-American Voters and Is Not 'Breaking Through the MAGA Wall' as President Set to Visit Key Southern State Today" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 8, 2024.
- An article by Edward-Isaac Dovere, Priscilla Alvarez and Betsy Klein titled "Biden Returns to South Carolina, Hoping the State Can Save Him Again" was posted at cnn.com on Jan. 8, 2024.
- An article by Jason Cohen titled "Democrats [Democratic Congressional Campaign Committee] Drop \$35 Million to Win Over Minorities Fleeing Party in Droves" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 9, 2024.

### **Biden and Harris supporters and detractors**

• An article by Houston Keene and Kelly Phares titled "House GOP Majority Officially Whittles Down to 3 Seats After [Kevin] McCarthy Resignation" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 2, 2024.

• A press release titled "[California] Governor Newsom Declares Special Election for 20<sup>th</sup> Congressional District [to Replace Former House Speaker Kevin McCarthy in March]" was posted at gov.ca.gov on Jan. 8, 2024.

- A video and an article by Colleen Long, Zeke Miller and Darlene Superville titled "Watch: Biden Condemns 'Poison' of White Supremacy in Campaign Speech at South Carolina Church" were posted at pbs.org on Jan. 8, 2024.
- An article by Nikki Schwab titled "Nikki Haley Says Biden Shouldn't Be 'Lecturing' Her About Her Civil War Gaffe as He 'Palled Around With Segregationists' and 'Made Racist Comments' and Rips His 'Politicized' Speech at Site of Charleston Mass Shooting" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 8, 2024.
- An article by Nicole Silverio titled "Report: Biden Campaign Secretly Meeting With Corporate Media to Demand Better Coverage" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 8, 2024.
- An article by Eddie Scarry titled "Biden's Campaign Doesn't 'Brief' the Media; It Colludes With Them" was posted at thefederalist.com on Jan. 9, 2024.
- An article by Eric O'Keefe titled "Chinese Billionaire [Tianqiao Chen] Joins Land Report 100 [Which Is a Comprehensive Survey of the Nation's Leading Landowners]" was posted at landreport.com on Jan. 8, 2024.
- An article by Philip Lenczycki titled "Second-Largest Foreign Owner of U.S. Land Is a Chinese Communist Party Member [Chen Tianqiao, the Founder, Chairman and CEO of Global Investment Firm Shanda Group Owns Approximately 200,000 Acres of Land in Oregon]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 11, 2024.

# Republican presidential candidates

- An article by Staff titled "DeSantis Is Right: America's Founding Fathers Would Never Have Recognized Satanism as a Public Religion" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 2, 2024.
- A video and an article by Ross A. Lincoln titled "Watch: [Late Night Talk Host Stephen] Colbert Jokes That With Chris Christie Out of the GOP Primary, Nikki Haley Can 'Take All of His *Voter*'" were posted at thewrap.com on Jan. 10, 2024.

# January 6 protesters

• An article by Sophie Mann titled "Ray Epps Sentenced: January 6 Protester (Who Ordered People Into the Capitol) Is Sentenced to One Year Probation for His Role in Riot" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 9, 2024.

#### Even if you hate Trump – doesn't the double standard trouble you?

• Looking back to August 2023, a video titled "24 Straight Minutes of Democrats Denying Election Results" was posted at rumble.com on Aug. 2, 2023.

- Looking back to August 2023, an article by Wendell Husebo titled "Democrats Denied Election Results 150+ Times Before Trump Was Indicted for Challenging Election" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 15, 2023.
- Looking back to August 2023, an article by Liberal Lawyer Alan Dershowitz titled "Trump's Persecution Is an Affront to Biblical Justice" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 26, 2023.

# **Comments about Trump**

- An article by Keith Griffith titled "Trump Is Backed by More Than Two Dozen States' Attorneys General in Supreme Court Fight Who Warn of 2024 'Chaos' That Will 'Spin Out of Control' If He's Removed From Ballot" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 6, 2024.
- An article by Geoff Earle titled "Fani Willis Accused of Hiring a Man She Was in a Romantic Relationship With to Prosecute Donald Trump and Play a Prominent Role in the Election Interference Case; Bombshell Court Documents Claim" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 8, 2024.
- An article by Josh Boswell titled "Invoices From Lawyer 'Lover' Hired by Fani Willis to Prosecute Donald Trump in Election Interference Case Show He Had Two 8-Hour Meetings With the Biden White House Counsel" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 9, 2024.
- An article by Harold Hutchison titled "'Very Detailed Planning': Fox Business Guest [WOR Talk-Radio Host Mark Simone] Suggests White House Coordinating With Fani Willis to Take Down Trump" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 10, 2024.
- An article by Katelynn Richardson titled "Fulton County Prosecutors Coordinated With January 6 Committee Before Indicting Trump" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 11, 2024.

#### General interest

- An article by John Nolte titled "'Existential Crisis' as Woke Hollywood Loses 20% of Moviegoers" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 7, 2024.
- An article by Colin Fernandez and Stacy Liberatore titled "Average Bottle of Water Contains 240,000 Pieces of Cancer-Causing Nanoplastics 100 Times More Than Previously Thought" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 8, 2024.
- An article by Ellen Coughlan titled "I Worked an 8-Hour Shift at Target [Store in

Indianapolis] – and No One Noticed I Wasn't an Employee" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 10, 2024.

• An article by Jonathan Chadwick titled "One Giant Step Backwards: NASA Delays Its Eagerly Anticipated Return to the Moon Due to 'Safety Concerns' – With the Crew Now Not Landing on the Lunar Surface Until 2026" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 10, 2024.

 $\bullet$   $\bullet$   $\bullet$   $\bullet$ 

An article by Jack Hellner titled "We've Had 100 Years of False Dire Predictions on the Environment – Enough" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 5, 2024. Following are excerpts of the article.

Why is it easier to find lies in the media about "climate change" than truthful information?

Why is honest reporting on the environment an outlier instead of a rule?

Media parrots have said for decades that humans and our use of natural resources are killing the planet – and that oceans, species and forests are dying. They report on future predictions, but rarely on scientific fasts. So I thought I would fill the vacuum.

We have been told that we are responsible for irredeemable destruction in the Great Barrier Reef, but that is not true. The reef is making a "comeback," yet we don't see that story. Why? Because it doesn't push the radical green agenda.

From a leading ocean-graphic institution: "In 2022, the Australian Institute of Marine Science (AIMS) reported the highest levels of coral cover across two-thirds of the Great Barrier Reef (GBR) in over 36 years. After recent massive bleaching events impacted nearly 90% of Australia's corals, it seems that anyone could see this news as a victory. So, why aren't scientists celebrating?"

It was thinning cyclically and naturally, and it has come back cyclically and naturally. Humans didn't cause the thinning, and government policies didn't cause the comeback – or we would see the green pushers claiming victory.

After an exponential increase over the last 160 years in natural resource consumption that is supposedly killing the oceans, an estimated three trillion fish survive.

We are told that we are killing the birds, yet because there are so many of these little creatures, the best guess that scientists have puts the total population somewhere between 200 billion and 400 billion.

Isn't it sad that the government thinks they know best how to manage nature?

An article written by Evan Bush titled "To Protect an Endangered Owl Species, Government Biologists Propose Killing Off Other Owls" was posted at nbcnews.com on Dec. 25, 2023.

Here is an excerpt: "That's what the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service argues in its proposal to allow the agency to shoot hundreds of thousands of barred owls over the next 30 years in West Coast forests. The service says the barred owl (which is not native to the region) is crowding out the spotted owl, a close genetic relative."

They are going to kill off hundreds of thousands of owls to protect a "cousin" owl. The article admits that the spotted owl is not dying because of humans or climate change, but rather because a cousin species is thriving and crowding out the former.

Various groups have for years been talking about the concern that mankind was killing off trees.

Notice an excerpt from an article titled "How Many Trees Are in the World 2024" that was posted at worldpopulationreview.com at the beginning of the year: "There are an estimated 3.04 trillion trees in the world. That's about 400 for every human. This figure is way up from the estimate of 400 billion trees that was made just a few years ago."

Why would anyone believe what these "scientists" say if their "lazy estimate" was off by over 700%?

I bet they can't identify any trees that have died off because of a one- to two-degree temperature rise or an increase of CO2 – which actually makes plants thrive.

Do you want to hear three of the dumbest and most expensive policies that have come from 100 years of false dire predictions?

#### Carbon credits

Buying and selling worthless pieces of paper do nothing to reduce the carbon from planes, gas-guzzling trucks, or anything else.

#### • Carbon capture schemes

Why would anyone bury CO2 (which is a clear, innocuous, non-pollutant gas that makes plants and trees thrive and allows the world to be fed)?

#### Forced EV transitions

Why would anyone force people to buy expensive, inefficient, and impractical vehicles powered by a highly flammable pollutant that comes with serious environmental impact (rare earth mineral mining)?

We have clear choices in elections.

Vote for dictators who want to tell everyone what kind of vehicle to drive, what appliances they must use and how they heat and cool their homes. Or vote for leaders who believe in freedom of choice and don't care if you want to buy a battery-operated car or a more affordable and practical gas-powered car.

We have choices between politicians who are so arrogant that they think they can control the climate, and those who know they can't.

• • • • •

An article by William Levin titled "The Electric Car Con Explained" was posted at americanthinker.com on Jan. 11, 2024. Following are excerpts of the article.

• Is electricity a source of energy?

Most people will answer yes, which is incorrect. Electricity carries energy, but it is not itself a source of energy – which in the U.S. is supplied 60% by natural gas and coal, 18% nuclear and 22% renewables (hydro, solar and wind).

• Are cars are a major consumer of energy and hence a significant contributor of Co2 emissions?

Again, most people believe both statements are self-evidently true – hence the importance of moving to electric cars.

In fact, cars (light-duty transportation) account for less than 5% of global energy demand – with U.S. cars accounting for 19% of the global car fleet, declining to under 15% by 2050 as car demand grows faster outside the U.S.

Putting these facts together (and they are indisputable facts) provides a stunning insight.

The U.S. car fleet accounts for a mere 1.0% of global energy demand  $(5\% \times 19\%)$  – declining to 0.8% by 2050.

So even if the U.S. shifts 100% to electric-powered cars, the maximum climate impact in 2050 is a meaningless 0.2% (22% x 0.8%) reduction in global Co2 emissions from the current electric grid – up to a maximum of 0.5% assuming solar, wind and hydro can (implausibly) power 60% of electric demand.

In other words, there is no factual basis to claim that the government mandate to switch to

electric cars will have any material impact on global Co2 emissions.

This is not a debatable point. It is correct under any view of climate science. It remains true even if solar and wind magically grow sixfold over the next 25 years – which is highly unlikely given the need to build a new transmission network (estimated at more than 200,000 miles of wires crisscrossing the country) and likely impossible to achieve large-scale, economic battery storage.

Nor does the picture change materially if the entire world goes 100% electric for cars. In that were to occur, global Co2 emissions fall a mere 3.5% in 2050 versus a baseline of 24% electric adoption by 2035.

Put simply, cars are not a meaningful source of global emissions and electric cars do not and cannot curtail the continued reliance on fossil fuels in electric generation.

If going electric yields virtually no climate benefit, why bother buying a battery-powered car (with limited range, high purchase cost and low resale value and the death knell to affordable leasing costs)?

The new car sticker hides economic reality by featuring (in bold type) a hypothetical five-year operating saving versus an average conventional car – based on the cost of gas and electricity.

By sticker math, savings rise as gasoline prices increase, hence the perverse and persistent administration incentive to force high gas costs on Americans – except in an election year. And the savings disappear as electric costs increase.

Already there is not operating benefit when charging stations routinely cost \$.40/kwh-\$.50/kwh (a fact conveniently not mentioned in the sticker calculation).

Nor are consumers warned of the inevitable sharp increase in electric rates if the grid must absorb high-cost solar and wind (as in Germany where electric rates already are \$.45/kwh) – removing any incentive for electric cars. At current gas prices, a typical hybrid costs less to run on gas once electric prices exceed \$.24/kwh.

Taking the broader view, fossil fuels currently account for 80% of global energy supply. Even if the world aggressively grows solar and wind, fossil fuels in 2050 continue to supply 68% of all energy.

The continued dominance of fossil fuels explains what is otherwise inexplicable: Warren Buffet's multi-billion-dollar investment in oil companies (especially Occidental Petroleum) and the recent surge in oil acquisitions (notably ExxonMobil paying \$58 billion for Pioneer Natural Resources and Chevon's purchase of Hess Corp. for \$60 billion).

Those with the greatest knowledge (betting real money) know oil and gas are here to stay.

China, India, Asia and Africa are not buying what world elites are selling (as they self-righteously jet to exhilarating climate confabs. No one should.

The hard truth is that no set of actions can remotely meet the arbitrary IPCC requirement for a 70% reduction in global Co<sub>2</sub> by 2050 – certainly not the puny contribution from electrified cars.

- By all means, purchase a battery-powered vehicle if it pleases you. But do not imagine for a moment that it saves money or is doing anything that matters for climate change.
- We are ruled by liars, fools and demons too often all three in one.

• • • •

An article by Allen West titled "Three Crucial Words for Our Constitutional Republic" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 8, 2024. Following are excerpts of the article.

"This Constitution, and the Laws of the United States which shall be made in Pursuance thereof; and all Treaties made, or which shall be made, under the Authority of the United States, shall be the supreme Law of the Land; and the Judges in every State shall be bound thereby, any Thing in the Constitution or Laws of any State to the Contrary notwithstanding." – Article VI, Clause 2, U.S. Constitution.

Recently there have been many pundits and incompetents who have been invoking Article VI, Section 2 of the United States Constitution, known as the Supremacy Clause.

No, progressive socialist leftists, it has nothing to do with white supremacy or racism.

Please share that with Claudine Gay, lest she use the Supremacy Clause to further her insidious victimization narrative.

These same leftists, Marxists, seem to use this clause to impose their ideological agenda when they have control of the federal government.

However, there are three very crucial words within the Supremacy Clause that leftists (and many others) seem to selectively and intentionally forget: "in Pursuance thereof."

We must be reminded that the Constitution of the United States of America is a restraining document on the powers of the federal government. As a matter of fact, the Founding Fathers clearly articulated the limits of the federal government in the last constitutional amendment of our individual Bill of Rights (the 10<sup>th</sup>).

It states: "The powers not delegated to the United States by the Constitution, nor prohibited by it to the States, are reserved to the States respectively, or to the people."

It is imperative to understand that when the writers of the Constitution (James Madison, John Jay and Alexander Hamilton) wrote the Constitution, their use of "the United States" refers to the entity of the federal government.

In other words, that which is not specifically enumerated as a power of the federal government is reserved to the States, and the individual people, citizens.

I am still searching for where the federal government has an enumerated power to decide who gets married, and no, that has nothing to do with the 14<sup>th</sup> Amendment "equal protection under the law" clause. That was intended for recently freed slaves who were just made citizens.

In keeping with the same understanding – if the federal government is not "in Pursuance thereof" our rule of law (the Constitution), it is not supreme over the States.

Let's look at the issue of illegal immigration, an invasion of millions.

The Constitution in Article IV, Section 4 (known as the Guarantee Clause) clearly charges the federal government with the duty to protect every State in the Union from invasion. The Biden administration is clearly in violation of the Guarantee Clause – and please spare me the weak excuse about folks escaping climate change.

Hundreds of thousands of single military-age males ain't running from the weather.

With that being said, it is disingenuous for the Biden administration to assert the Supremacy Clause against the State of Texas which seeks to protect itself in light of the federal government not acting "in Pursuance thereof" the Constitution.

As well, Article 1, Section 10, Clause 3 of the Constitution specifies exactly what States have the enumerated power to do when actually invaded, facing imminent danger, and they may take action without "admit of delay."

Now, as evidence of this equal application of the rule of law, the Governor of Texas is empowered in the Texas Constitution, Article IV, Section 7 in his duty as Commander of the Texas Military Department to "repel invasions."

It does not say anything about "busing invasions." To confused leftist mayors, declaring their cities, or leftist governors declaring their states as "sanctuaries," your actions are not "in Pursuance thereof" the laws of this sovereign Constitutional Republic.

Governor Pritzker of Illinois seeks to allow illegal immigrants to become law

enforcement officers.

• Pennsylvania Governor Shapiro wants illegals to get drivers licenses and picture IDs.

- New York Governor [Kathy] Hochul wants illegals to vote in elections.
- And the well-coiffed Governor of California [Gavin Newsom] is telling law-abiding citizens that they must pay for free healthcare for illegal immigrants.
- To top it all off, delusional Illinois Senator Dick Durbin wants to enlist illegal immigrants into our U.S. Armed Forces since Biden's policies are decimating our recruiting and retention.
- Not a single one of these "dead from the neck up" Marxists are taking actions that are "in Pursuance thereof" to our Constitution. States are allowed to enact "constitutional nullification," and We the People are not bound to obey.

Such is the case we see already, again, in Illinois where they have supposedly "banned" what they call "assault weapons" – semi-automatic rifles they think are scary and do not like.

Spoiler alert: the mentally disturbed gender dysphoric school shooter in Iowa was armed with a shotgun and a handgun.

Anything used to assault an individual (meaning inflict bodily harm) is an assault weapon – hammer, nail gun (see Equalizer), knife, automobile (see Christmas parade in Wisconsin), fist, foot or pencil (see John Wick).

What the leftists are doing is taking an action that is not "in Pursuance thereof" our Second Amendment right, in our Bill of Rights, in our Constitution.

The future of America is dependent upon us restoring the rule of law in our Constitutional Republic. I have not seen anywhere that government (federal, state, or local) has the enumerated power to shut down private businesses. No emergency suspends the rule of law.

- It was Benjamin Franklin who told us: "Those who would give up essential Liberty, to purchase a little temporary Safety, deserve neither Liberty nor Safety."
- The three most critical words for our Constitutional Republic ("in Pursuance thereof") pertain to the pursuance of individual liberty and the adherence to the rule of law.
- It is not about replacing constitutional rights with deranged ideological rights such as telling parents they might lose custody of their children if their kids are not allowed to mutilate their bodies.

Sadly, in America, we have such a dearth of principled men and women.

Replaced by those motivated by self and politicians fueled by special interests, enabled by useful idiots and mindless lemmings; we find ourselves at this critical moment.

It is time American citizens (not insidious ideologues) start asking themselves (and those seeking to be our representatives) some questions.

- Is what you are doing and your policies "in Pursuance thereof" in advancing my individual rights, freedoms, and liberties?
- Are these politicians, not statesmen, in pursuit of their own advancement and enrichment to the detriment of our own?

The Constitution of the United States of America is not a very long document, just like the Declaration of Independence. You could certainly read both in less time than it would take you to read the confused rhetoric spewed forth by Ibram X. Kendi or Nikole Hannah-Jones – which is only "in Pursuance thereof" appearing the "stuck in stupid."

The challenge for America in 2024 is for more citizens to live a life "in Pursuance thereof" restoring our Constitutional Republic – as opposed to those living in pursuance of a fundamental transformation of our America.

Steadfast and Loyal.

. . . . .

Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word by that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."